
 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.2 

Autumn Term. 20th September 2023  
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

Development of Ashwater School Site  

Over the summer, there has been a good deal of development and investment at Ashwater School. A huge thanks to Jean 

and Tom Orchard who coordinated the works. 

We now have a completely new heating / air conditioning system throughout the main school building. This will be far more 

effective and energy efficient than the previous system. The children and staff certainly enjoyed the air conditioning when 

we returned to the heat wave in September. 

We have a new gate to the environmental ‘Secret Garden’ and a new red gate at the school entrance, further improving site 

security. 

We have created a staff / meeting room in School House and most exciting for the children, we have a brand new adventure 

playground! This cost approximately £12,000, of which £10,000 was raised by the PTFA. A huge thanks to them for their con-

siderable efforts in organising fund raising events and activities as well as approaching groups for donations. We had the 

following very generous donations for which we are very grateful: 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  

Ashwater show com-
mittee 
  
Ashwater parish 
Council 
 
Broadwoodwidger 
parish 

Tetcott community 
fund 
 
An anonymous 
grant 



School Council 

The School council will be announced at Fridays Assembly.   

Parent Information Meetings 

There will be a Phonics and Maths meeting for parents of Class 1 (YR-2) on Tuesday 26th September at 2.30 pm. 

Ashwater PTFA  

There will be a PTFA meeting on Friday 22nd September at 9:00 am. All welcome 

Parking in Front of the School 

A reminder to please avoid parking on the zig-zag lines at the front of the school. 'School Keep Clear' are clearways. These markings are 

designed to allow a clear view up and down the road for children to cross safely before and after school. If you stop, even to drop off, on 

these lines, you are making it dangerous for children to cross by obscuring their view. 

Cross Country Events 

There are two upcoming Cross Country events which the Federation will be in-

volved with. The first is a festival at Holsworthy College on Monday 2nd October. 

This is suitable for all children in years 3-6 Ashwater years. Letters will be sent out 

shortly. 

The second is a highly competitive event at Torrington Rugby Club on Friday 13th 

October. Following the event at Holsworthy, children will be selected and invited to 

the Torrington event. 

Home Learning  

Class teachers have been sharing Home Learning via Class Dojo. Please see our updated policy, following the review undertaken last 

year: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Home-Learning-Policy-September-2023.pdf 

One of the changes following your feedback is to set a project once a year, rather than termly project so we are doing this in the Autumn 

Term. You also asked us to provide more structure to the project. Teachers will be providing more information and setting the task this 

week.  

Projects can be done over a period of a few weeks or you may prefer to do them in one block in the half term. As a rough guide, please 

allocate around 6 hours to the project but of course this is just an approximation.  

Projects need to be submitted on Friday 3rd November. Parents are invited to come in to school to look at the projects on Friday 10th 

November at 9:10 am Ashwater. 

 

Health Needs 

In order to have a central record of all medical conditions, we will be asking you to complete an on-line form at the start of each year. 

Please complete this, even if we already know about your child’s condition. 

Every term, we will send out the form again so if your child develops a condition you can add it. 

It’s really important to include any condition we need to know about including, asthma, allergies, eye conditions, conditions that require 

monitoring, conditions that require medication. 

If your child has a significant health need, a Health Care Plan will be completed. If your child requires medication, you will need to com-

plete a Medicines form. If you did this last year e.g. for an inhaler, you will need to complete this again. 

All medication must be handed in to school. Children shouldn’t keep these with them. If your child is travelling on the bus or needs to 

take them home, they must be handed in in the morning and taken back at the end of school. 

Please complete the Health Care Needs Form: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/

e/1FAIpQLSdzKS8NWrQZQDEO8v3VB55GyKRvfV4Htx_PtGE-EkFiIFCuhA/viewform?usp=sf_link 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Home-Learning-Policy-September-2023.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdzKS8NWrQZQDEO8v3VB55GyKRvfV4Htx_PtGE-EkFiIFCuhA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdzKS8NWrQZQDEO8v3VB55GyKRvfV4Htx_PtGE-EkFiIFCuhA/viewform?usp=sf_link


Wildtribe 

Class 2 have Wiltribe this half term. At times, food will form part of the session. Please see the information below and inform us if your 

child cannot have any of these. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Assembly 

We look forward to welcoming parents and carers to our Harvest Assembly on Friday 20th October at 9:15 

am Ashwater. 

 

 

Class Pages  

The Class Pages on the website have now been updated. They are under the ‘Children’ section. 

 

Year 6 Parents - Apply for Your Child’s Secondary School Place 

 

Applications for your child to start in year 7 at secondary school in September 2024 opened on 1 September 2023 and close on 31 Oc-

tober 2023. You need to apply even if you already have a child at college. 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place/ 

 

 

Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Attendance Officer:  

Mrs R Alford       Miss S Revers 

          Safeguarding Governor: 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:      Mrs A Clark  

Mrs R Cawsey 

Miss H Frayn 

 

Let’s Get Chatting 

Here is a good article on how to encourage young children to talk: 

https://www.livewellsouthwest.co.uk/lets-get-chatting?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Orlo 

 

https://www.livewellsouthwest.co.uk/lets-get-chatting?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Orlo


Dates for your diary:  

September 

22nd   PTFA meeting 9am 

28th   Clive Pig storyteller visit (Class 3 & 4) 

27th   Holsworthy College open evening 

28th   Launceston College open evening 

 

October 

2nd   Cross country at Holsworthy College Yrs 4, 5 & 6 

4th   Okehampton College open evening 

17th    Flu immunisations years R to 6 

18th   Vision screening Yr R 

20th   Harvest Assembly 9.10am 

23rd to 27th Half term 

30th   Non-pupil day 

 

November 

3rd   Home Learning Projects to be submitted 

9th   Tempest Photos—individuals and families 

10th   Parents viewing of Home Learning projects 9am 

For building 

Relationships 

For being 

Resilient 

For being 

Resourceful 

For being 

Reflective 

For being 

Respectful 

Erin C 

Evie M 

Ava M 

Edan T 

Merlin C 

Ronan C 

Elina D 

 Alfie   

The Carey Qualities 

 Relationships by being Resilient, Resourceful, Reflective and Respectful 

Each Thursday children are awarded certificates in our Celebration Assembly for making a 

significant effort to develop one of our Carey Qualities. Last week the following children 

were awarded certificates. Well done to them all. 

 












